kamloops-shuswap peace council

kspc

P.O. Box 973 Kamloops, B.C. V2C 6H1 P.O. Box 3121 Salmon Arm, B.C. V0E 2T0

February 7, 1987

Dear Educator:

This spring, the Kamloops-Shuswap Peace Council will have the pleasure of offering a unique opportunity to the Sr. Secondary students of Kamloops. On April the 15th, 1987, four vibrant young people from Quebec will arrive in our city to talk to students about peace. They are members of a group called "Students Against Global Extermination", or S.A.G.E.. Since September, 1986, the Youth Disarmament Tour has been warmly received across Canada by enthusiastic students and educators, as well as the press.

S.A.G.E. will be available to speak to each of the four Sr. Secondary Schools in Kamloops on April 16th. Generally, their presentations include the showing of a film, followed by a discussion period. In addition, S.A.G.E. would like permission to sell t-shirts and buttons after the presentation. Each school is also requested to pay an honorarium of \$125.00 for the tour.

In order to organize the presentation schedule, we would like each school to appoint a teacher and a student to serve as contacts. Please find enclosed a summary of what organization will be needed to bring S.A.G.E. to your school, as well as an assortment of information about the tour. In addition the students from S.A.G.E will be in Kamloops for April 17th, and would like to engage in some sort of recreational activity, such as a social, sports event or dance. If your school would like to participate, please let us know.

Increasingly, we hear about the fears young people have when they consider the nuclear threat. We feel it would be remiss if we did not give the students of Kamloops a chance to hear S.A.G.E. and consider the alternatives.

Please have your student and teacher representatives contact Lissa Millar at 376-1550 to confirm your interest in participating in this project.

Yours in peace,

Charmian Ferguson Sect./KSPC (374-3269)